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The Spare Tire
PO Box  8717

Columbia, South Carolina 29202

Model A Ford Club of America Chapter
Model A Restorers Club Region
Model A Ford Foundation, Inc.
Website: www.palmettoas.net
Facebook: Palmetto A’s of SC

NEXT MEETING
SATURDAY, JULY 15, 2017

SWAN LAKE & IRIS GARDENS
LUNCH AT

SUMTER CUT RATE DRUG STORE
We will meet at the McDonalds at 7501 Garners
Ferry Road (in front of Southeastern Salvage)
and leave promptly at 8:00 am.

TECH SESSION, JULY 8, 9:00 am
Areheart’s Garage

5530 Beckman Road
Lexington, SC

Another July is upon us and as we celebrate with
fireworks, food, fun and fellowship let us not forget
why we are able to enjoy this holiday. First, those
who long ago fought and gained our independence.
Also those who have served and fought to maintain
our independence and freedom. As you read this
letter we will probably have enjoyed celebrating
the “4th” with Tom and Sherry Mack at their home.
They again extended our club an invitation to join
them along with others to socialize and enjoy food
and fireworks. For our club I say “thank you Tom
and Sherry”.
This past months tour to Blackville was enjoyed by
17 of our members in eight Model A’s and a few
“moderns”. We were also very excited that mem-
bers from the Low Country A’s (Charleston) as well
as the Shade Tree A’s (Augusta) and the Aiken A’s
were able to join us at Miller’s Bread Basket for
lunch. We enjoyed seeing old friends and meeting
new ones as we all introduced ourselves before
lunch. Each club was well represented and we had
30 to 35 Model A’s. Good food and fellowship was
enjoyed by all. I look forward to more multi club
outings.
On Saturday the 8th at 9am we will be conducting
another “Tech Session” at Wayne and Debbie Are-
heart’s house. We will be installing a new wiring
harness on Joey and Lauren Eckstrom’s A. Come
and share your knowledge and/or learn something
new about Model A’s. We need to get this A and its
owners back on the road!
Our July “tour” is a trip to Sumter to visit Swan Lake
Gardens and then lunch at the Cut Rate Drug Store
for lunch. See meeting details on this page.      A re-
minder, our nominating committee will be looking
for candidates for club officer positions that will be-
come vacant this coming year. Please consider fill-
ing one of the positions and keep our club running.
Hope to see you for another fun day in our A’s. So
Dust’em off, Gas’em up and let’s go Model A’ing!
John Cockerill

www.palmettoas.net
www.palmettoas.net
www.facebook.com/palmettoas
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President* - John Cockerill  (803)446-3837
Vice President* - John Begg  (803)727-4392
Secretary* - Lauren Eckstrom (551)206-0821

Treasurer* - Tom Barnes (803)776-9422
Newsletter Editor* - Twila Cockerill  (803)446-5803
Membership Director - Cheryl Austin (803)351-5687

Past President - Cheryl Austin (803)351-5687
National Director* - Judy Barnes (803) 776-9422

Member At Large -Wes Porterfield (803)749-5649
*Denotes Officer of the Club

Committee Chairs
Tour Director  - John Begg

Technical Director - Wayne Areheart
Librarian - Davin Smith

Sunshine -
Picnic in the Park - Committee

Swap Meet - Committee
Christmas Party - Committee

Fundraising - Dick Fraser
Community Outreach - John Begg

Webmaster - Happy Begg
Website: www.palmettoas.net

We continue to maintain a balance in line with
the club budget as set and approved by the
Board of Directors.  All bills and receipts are
processed promptly.  The checkbook is bal-
anced monthly with no discrepancies.  The
club account balance is reported at each
General Membership meeting.
Tom Barnes, Treasurer

Please keep the following folks in your thoughts
and prayers:  Shirley Fraser, Eddie Seastrunk and
Bobby Williamson.
Remember: call, write or send a card to someone
who needs encouragement.  We are “FAMILY”
and it helps to be thought of and prayed about.

If you have any Sunshine concerns, please call or
email the newsletter editor to add the name to
our Sunshine Report.

A World Magazine

A  MAFCA Publication

Have you downloaded the most recent edition of A
World Magazine?  Click on the link, download the
magazine and print!  This is a great magazine with
fun for all ages!

http://www.mafca.com/downloads/Youth/A
World.pdf

Gary Smith - 7th

Mike Petty - 15th

Joey Eckstrom - 16th

Doris Morris - 25th

Fay Smith - 31st

Tom & Judy Barnes - 18th

17 June,  2017 Meeting at Miller’s Bread Basket

mailto:johntwilac@yahoo.com
mailto:jwbegg@gmail.com
mailto:laeckstrom@gmail.com
mailto:tbarnes1@sc.rr.com
mailto:tcockerill1951@yahoo.com
billfay@bellsouth.net
mailto:daustin002@sc.rr.com
mailto:daustin002@sc.rr.com
mailto:daustin002@sc.rr.com
mailto:daustin002@sc.rr.com
mailto:daustin002@sc.rr.com
mailto:tbarnes1@sc.rr.com
mailto:tbarnes1@sc.rr.com
mailto:port7600@bellsouth.com
mailto:jwbegg@gmail.com
mailto:dareheart@sc.rr.com
mailto:desmith0509@hotmail.com
mailto:johntwilac@yahoo.com
mailto:dickfraser@earthlink.net
mailto:dickfraser@earthlink.net
mailto:jwbegg@gmail.com
mailto:happybegg@sc.rr.com
mailto:happybegg@sc.rr.com
www.palmettoas.net
www.palmettoas.net
http://www.mafca.com/downloads/Youth/A-World.pdf
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http://www.mafca.com/downloads/Youth/A-World.pdf
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The Palmetto A’s, of MAFCA & MARC do not endorse or in any way approve or disapprove
the use of any person or enterprise that advertises in The Spare Tire newsletter.

June 12, 2017

The Palmetto A’s Model A Board meeting was held at
Tom Barnes’s community clubhouse with the follow-
ing in attendance: John Cockerill, Twila Cockerill,
John Begg, Lauren Eckstrom, Dick Fraser, Wes Por-
terfield and Tom Barnes. Cheryl Austin was unable to
attend.                                                               The
minutes for the May meeting were read by L. Eck-
strom and a motion to approve the minutes was made
by J. Cockerill, seconded by J. Begg, and approved.
T. Barnes gave the treasurer’s report.
The website has been rebuilt and is back up.
T. Cockerill spoke about the newsletter. There is a new
header, and a decision was made to list awards on the
web page, rather than in the header as this was taking
up a great deal of space.  A request was also made for
emails regarding any mistakes in the newsletter to be
sent to T. Cockerill for clarification as well as for story
contributions, for example, the “Tiny Tips” section.
D. Fraser reported that the Turkey Ticket fundraiser
may not happen. He has been unable to make contact.
There was discussion about whether the club or Dick
himself would become a member of the turkey federa-
tion in order to participate in the fundraiser.
J. Begg discussed upcoming meetings. (See schedule
on the last page of this newsletter.)
Old Business:
Swap meet
Set up will begin at 9 am on Thurs. the 7th. The pop-
up tents, chairs will need to be removed from storage
to Smith and Jones.
Committee to be formed consisting of D. Fraser, O.

 and S. Booth, D. Austin, W. Areheart, and D. Smith.
The food prices have been increased.  $6/plate, + $4
for an extra burger, +$3 extra hot dog, + $1 extra
drink. T. Barnes has volunteered to get the meat and
buns from Sysco. C. Austin has volunteered to get the
chili. T. and J. Cockerill have volunteered to get the
condiments, lettuce, tomatoes, etc.  L. Eckstrom will
bring ice. And H. Begg will bring drinks.  W. Porter-
field and T. Barnes have volunteered to cook.
The car show will have at least a $5 entry free. The
prize from the show still needs to be determined by J.
Begg and J. Cockerill.                                            J.
Cockerill and J. Begg will also determine the raffle
prizes and their budget. J. Cockerill will manage pro-
curing the port-a-johns.
2017 Board Elections
The election nominating committee for the offices of
president and vice president will consist of J. Eck-
strom, D. Austin, D. Ward, E. Seastrunk, and W. Are-
heart. Chairperson for election to be J. Eckstrom.
New Business:
Kiwi Pins must have a minimum of 10 to be ordered.
An offer will be made a t the club meeting on Saturday
as well as another email sent.                      The mile-
age for the Fort Lawn trip was 966.4 miles.
Ask T. Mack to give a free year-long membership
form to anyone he sells a Model A to.
Ask C. Austin about tri-folds.
T. & S. Mack invited club to 4th of July at their home
on Saturday, 1 July, to watch the fireworks on Dreher
Island from 6 - 9pm. Bring a side dish, lawn chair, or
blankies.
The meeting was adjourned.
Submitted by Lauren Eckstrom, Secretary

No Membership Meeting notes for June.

mailto:seastrunkelectric@earthlink.net
www.snjparts.com
www.mafca.com/downloads/Highlights
www.mafca.com/downloads/Highlights


The Palmetto A’s is a not for profit organization with chapter affiliations with
MAFCA and MARC.  The organization is dedicated to the preservation and
the restoration of the Model A Ford automobile and supports membership in
the national  organizations dedicated to the same purpose. Palmetto A’s is
one of the oldest Model A Clubs in the nation, having been active for over 57
years.  Monthly meetings are generally held the third Saturday of the month,
time and location announced in The Spare Tire, the club’s monthly newsletter
Palmetto A’s membership dues are $25 per year.  Members are encouraged
to join the following national clubs:

Model A Ford Club of America.
Annual dues are $40 and include a subscription to

The Restorer Magazine from
MAFCA, 250 South Cypress St., La Habra, CA 90631

and
Model ‘A’ Restorers Club

Annual dues are $45 and include a subscription to the
Model ‘A’ News Magazine from
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“Lazy Man’s” Pie - Peach Cobbler

1 stick butter
1 cup milk
1 cup sugar
1 cup flour 1 teaspoon baking
powder Dash of salt
1 quart fruit, sweetened (peach-
es, cherries, blackberries, etc)

Melt butter in baking pan.  Mix
flour, sugar, baking powder, salt
and milk.  Pour batter in pan on
top of butter; cover with fruit.
DO NOT STIR!  Batter will rise to
top as it bakes and absorb the
flavor of the fruit.  Bake at 350
degrees for one hour.  Serve
warm with whipped cream or ice
cream.  So easy!

Happy July and let freedom ring!!
We are about to hit the middle of summer and the heat and
afternoon thunderstorms will be the norm for the foreseeable
future. Our monthly meetings will start earlier in the day to ac-
commodate the weather for a few months.  Please remember
to carry extra water for you, your passengers and your Model
A. Take time to perform all routine maintenance before start-
ing a tour. It will be too hot to sit at roadside to work on your A
or to wait for a tow vehicle.  Safety first! Twila

Hauling water from
Healing Springs
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Trading in Model A's since 1974.
Cell # 803-351-3695

 The Spare Tire
Due date for submissions

For the August 2017
 issue are due by July 20th

www.tommackclassics.com
www.mymodela.com
www.zaxbys.com


Benefits of National Club Memberships

Membership in MAFCA includes the following:

•A one year subscription to The Restorer, our
award- winning bi-monthly magazine includ-
ing free classified ads.

•The right to register and participate in all Na-
tional and Regional MAFCA meets

•Voting privileges in National elections of offi-
cers and by-laws revisions

•Free classified advertising on the MAFCA
web site and posting of photo of your car in
the Photo Album section

•Technical advice to help restore your Model
A and keep it in top shape

National MARC Membership Includes:

•Six issues each calendar year of our award-
winning, international, bi-monthly Model ‘A’
News magazine.

•Includes detailed technical and Era fashion
articles, Model A historical articles, coverage
of National Meets and Region News, classi-
fied ads, and vendor ads - a great source of
information for parts and services.

•From 64 to 72 pages each issue. Excellent
quality coated paper with color, and black and
white photography.
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CLICK HERE FOR MAFCA

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORM

CLICK HERE FOR MARC

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORM

Photo of transporter, Ken Dover, of Inman, SC delivering
our Deluxe Phaeton to the Model A Ford Museum in Hick-
ory Corners, Mi. this week.  Car is going to be displayed as
part of a “Model A’s around the World” exhibit. While I
cannot document that is was actually built in England, I
have the original bill-of-sale from Manchester, England in
1931, where it was sold to an officer in the Royal Army.
He kept the car until the ‘60’s when it was sold to a US Air
Force officer who brought it to the states.  My dad re-
stored the car in the late 60’s & early 70’s, and won many
national awards.  He sold it in 1972.  The car then stayed
in Gaffney, SC until the owner passed away in 2006.  His
son called me looking for an appraisal.  Not only did I ap-
praise it, I bought it and it has been part of my small col-
lection since.  Sherry & I are extremely proud to have our
car in the museum, and look forward to visiting while it is
there.

Tom Mack

NEW TO THE
MAFFI MUSEUM

http://model-a-ford.org/
https://mafca.com/cart/index.php?mafca_new_member=yes
https://mafca.com/cart/index.php?mafca_new_member=yes
https://mafca.com/cart/index.php?mafca_new_member=yes
http://model-a-ford.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/11/ModelA-membership-2015-2016.pdf
http://model-a-ford.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/11/ModelA-membership-2015-2016.pdf


MAFCA 2017 NATIONAL
AWARDS BANQUET

NOVEMBER 29 - DECEMBER 2
in

OKLAHOMA CITY
Hosted by

Click here for video
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Is there a destination to which you would
like to drive your Model A?  Is there a
lunch spot to which you would like to drive
your Model A?  Call or email one of the fol-
lowing, they are looking for your ideas and
input!

John Begg - jwbegg@gmail.com or 803-727-4392

John Cockerill - johntwilac@yahoo.com or 803-446-3837

Tom Barnes -tbarnes1@sc.rr.com or 803- 776-9422

Wyman Toole - hwtoole@sc.rr.com or 803-776-4925

Danny Austin - daustin002@sc.rr.com or 803-755-6592

   (details on National Club Websites & Magazines)

July 8 9:00 am Tech session at Wayne &
Debbie Areheart’s; wiring on Joey Eckstrom’s
Model A.

July 15 Swan Lake and  Iris Gardens in Sumter
with lunch at the Cut Rate Drug Store.

August 19 Cayce Museum

September 8 & 9 Swap Meet (Set up Thursday
at  9 am. See flyer on page 4.)

October 14 Shealy’s for breakfast, tour to Ridge
Spring, Edgefield.  Nominees for Board Election
announced.

November 18  Brunch or lunch at St James Lu-
theran Church in Lexington; vote and/or election
results.

December 9  Christmas Party at the Gantt’s
Farm.

July 30 - August 4  MARC National Meet,
Gettysburg, PA

October 1-6  MAFCA National Tour, Paso
Robles to Napa Valley, CA

October 19-22  Southeastern Tour Group Outer
Banks of North Carolina Tour

2018

June 24-29 MAFCA National Convention in
Sparks-Reno, Nevada

2019

October 7-11 Canyonlands Hub and Spoke
Tour of the Redrock Canyonlands of Southern
Utah and Northern Arizona, based in Kanab,
Utah

Click here for video

EPWORTH CHILDRENS HOME
COOK OUT FOR KIDS

I want to share some news with you and the entire
Palmetto A's club members. We presented a check to
Epworth for $22,450 in May. Since we began the Cook-
out-for Kids in 2008, we have given Epworth a total of
$220,192. That was a result of many people giving of
their time and resources to the event. We want to
thank the Palmetto A's for your loyal participation and
look forward to next years event. Thank you very much
and please pass this on to your club members.

Gordon Jones
American Financial of Lexington

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rfd7aUKtp-w
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WzYNIkp-o0Q
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WzYNIkp-o0Q
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WzYNIkp-o0Q
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WzYNIkp-o0Q
mailto:jwbegg@gmail.com
mailto:jwbegg@gmail.com
mailto:johntwilac@yahoo.com
mailto:tbarnes1@sc.rr.com
mailto:tbarnes1@sc.rr.com
mailto:hwtoole@sc.rr.com
mailto:hwtoole@sc.rr.com
mailto:daustin002@sc.rr.com
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rfd7aUKtp-w

